Senior Advisory Committee Meeting Minutes
  Thursday, September 3, 2020 | 9:30 AM
Normal Township Activity and Recreation Center
 600 E Willow
 Normal, IL 61761
 (Meeting was held virtually via Zoom due to restrictions on public gatherings.)
Members Present: Uday Deoskar, Rich Farr, Margaret Ann Hayden, Steven Kossman, Carol Plotkin, Faye Sanders, Deborah Shaw, Barbara Singer, and Robert Stefl
Township Officials: Supervisor Sarah Grammer and Trustee Sally Pyne
ARC Staff: Director of Operations Rick Lewis, Director of Programming Molly Camper, Member Services Manager Elicssha Sanders and Communications Coordinator Samantha Scott
Public Present:
Doretta Herr, Faith in Action
Meeting called to order by Chair Kossman at 9:30 a.m.
Approval of Minutes
Motion to approve June 4, 2020 meeting minutes made by Deb Shaw and seconded by Barbara Singer. Motion passed. 
Motion to approve August 6, 2020 meeting minutes made by Carol Plotkin and seconded by Deb Shaw. Motion passed.
Report from Chair
Shared his experience of having family members diagnosed with COVID-19 in recent weeks who are now recovering. Talked about the challenges of renewing his ARC membership while SilverSneakers is suspended. Would like information on how renewals are going with the new member system.
Member Updates & Committee Reports
Uday Deoskar, Health & Wellness
Encouraged everyone to make it a priority to get a flu shot. Interested in doing one-on-one brain health consultations by phone and not Zoom.
Rich Farr, Fundraising
No update on Living Memorial Fund. Trying to stay at home due to the pandemic. Samantha Scott added that since the beginning of August over $600 has been raised toward Build the ARC Campaign.    
Margaret Ann Hayden, Welcoming Committee
Welcoming committee on hold. Staying busy with home and health projects.
Carol Plotkin, Blood Drive Updates 
At the last blood drive at ARC for the fire department and police department, 87 units were collected. Still on track for October 2nd blood drive at ARC from 11 AM – 4 PM. Also, Carol and her husband are celebrating their 50th anniversary.
Faye Sanders
Working through pandemic-related changes while planning teaching curriculum for work and helping with grandson’s e-learning.
Deb Shaw
Still conducting and delivering Peace Meal.  May need to use ARC lot in November for people to pick up their meals if they can’t find another helper for when Laura is off. Discussed possibility of applying for the tech grant for one of the Peace Meal clients.
Barbara Singer
Has been actively participating in Zoom activities during the pandemic and using technology to stay connected.
Bob Stefl, Art at ARC and Veterans Committee
Trying to stay active by walking outdoors. Has been in contact with Andrea Monninger about art show virtually and with Ted Diamond about an American flag series for November and Veterans Day. Wants to get together with the rest of the committee to discuss plans for annual Veterans Day program.
Report from Township Supervisor Sarah Grammer
Excited about additional new classes being added this month, including the grief support groups that are returning. Challenged everyone to try an ARC virtual program/class and to report back on their experience and suggestions at the next meeting. Encouraged everyone to consider attending the 6-week Memoir Writing class on Zoom that begins today.
Offered to set up a small committee of Township Board members and Advisory Committee members to work on final format of suggestions for updated Advisory Committee guidelines, but group decided it would be best to wait to form the group and work on this project further when in-person meeting restrictions have eased.
Would like to feature information about the Advisory Committee in the October newsletter with an email address that people can use to easily contact the group.
All the paperwork has been completed for application to the IL Solar For All program for a $600,000 solar panel system for ARC’s roof.  Should receive notice if the project is accepted in the next couple of weeks. Would be looking at installation at the beginning of the new calendar year. Typical electric cost for ARC is $38,000 per year. Solar will save at least 65% per year, and the panels are warranted for 25 years.
Status on green space project: has been on pause with the pandemic coinciding with the start of the new fiscal year on April 1. Focus has been on keeping the budget balanced while revenue is down dramatically with the center closed. Expecting to get the green space project out to bid soon for spring construction.
ARC Staff Reports
Rick Lewis, Director of Operations Report    
Report emailed to the committee in advance. Wished everyone a happy National Senior Center Month.
ARC will have a new SHIP counselor who is in training online through Springfield.  Will attend meetings, observe open enrollment for now and will begin taking clients in 2021.  Counselors are now preparing for open enrollment. The counselors will prioritize using Zoom for appointments while having necessary documents dropped off at the drop box at Township Hall. Face-to-face appointments will be scheduled only when necessary and will involve taking all COVID-19 precautions.
Steven suggested putting a notice in the newsletter about changes in insurance supplements at Carle BroMenn.
Staff are learning through reassurance calls that there are two types of seniors:  those wanting to get back to ARC who are anxious to know when it is reopening and those who want to stay healthy and don’t think they would be back right away
The quilting group has all the quilt squares needed for the pandemic quilt they will be making and raffling off for the Living Memorial Fund.
Looking for landscaping volunteers through the end of summer now that Betty and Linda are taking a break.
Molly Camper, Program Highlights  
Report emailed to the committee in advance. Listed new programming in report.  September programming and beyond will be a little heavier due to cooler weather.  Nurse Shirley is retiring from her role after 13 years.  Will be working on a way to recognize her service. For now, she will still be hosting Zoom visits. Can rethink the number of hours, days and types of services provided as we look for Shirley’s replacement.
Working on reconciling exercise payments from March. About 250 members to contact.
Sarah can work on determining SilverSneakers payments per individual. Steven suggested some members may want to donate by matching the amount SilverSneakers has reimbursed for their visits to ARC in past years.
Elicssha Sanders, Member Services     
The Member Services team is still working on daily wellness calls, birthday calls, and running Zoom programs. Also helping members get acclimated to the member portal.
Learning the new Gymmaster system and will have a report on participation numbers at the next meeting.
Samantha Scott, Communications and Fundraising Update   
Highlighted fundraising numbers for Living Memorial Fund - $2390.30  raised so far this year, with $610 since the beginning of August.
No coffee sponsor for September, but hoping to have October filled with Wellbrook as planned and The Vein Specialists in November and December.  
Bingo has been going well with 33 to 36 people signed up per date in August and about a third to half of registrants showing up the day of. Hope attendance improves in September onward with logins being shared in weekly emails now.
Next drive thru dine and donate event is September 28th from 4 – 8 PM.  Need to show flyer at order.


New Business
1. Discussion of ARC services during building closure
Members can call ARC and speak to staff between 8 AM – 4 PM on weekdays. Members seem to appreciate this service. All program offerings continue to be offered virtually via Zoom and Facebook.
1. Review of ARC Budget
The Township is 5 months into the fiscal year as of the end of August. Revenue for ARC is down substantially with the building closed. Income received equates to 25% of what has been budgeted when typically it would be close to 50% by this time of year. Supervisor Grammer has tried to cut as many expenses as possible in order to keep the revenue and expenses as balanced as possible. Expenses are at about 27% as of the end of August. Hoping to see increases in membership fees coming in now that we can take payments online and by check in the mail.
City of Bloomington Township Supervisor Deb Skillrud has confirmed Normal Township will received $40,000 for ARC again this year. The grant should arrive in the next month.
DCEO Cares Grant to help cover COVID-based costs confirmed that there is $17,000 set aside for Normal Township for reimbursement which should help with costs incurred at ARC due to COVID-19 safety protocol.
Utility costs are down slightly, but not sharply because of the need to run systems to maintain temperature and humidity control for the ongoing health of the facility.
1. Discussion of ARC’s Annual September Fundraiser
Supervisor Grammer encouraged those who have the means to consider making a contribution to ARC’s annual fundraiser this year. Funds will go to the green space or more urgent needs as they arise such as keeping digital programming going strong without charging fees to members as the pandemic continues. None of the programming offered over the summer had a fee, but was paid for with grant money from the East Central Illinois Area Agency on Aging in an effort to reduce social isolation among seniors.

Suggested Topics for Next Meeting
Virtual class participation feedback from Advisory Committee members.
[bookmark: _GoBack]Future suggestions can be emailed for inclusion in the next agenda.


Public Comment
Doretta Herr, Faith in Action: grateful to have space at ARC to continue to offer services for seniors. Staff works with 2 people in the office and 2 people at home each day. Staff wear masks and physically distance when outside of their individual offices.
Last year at this time, FIA gave 4857 one-way rides; now have given 2829, which is 58% of last year. Volunteers are down 65% from 279 to 181. 71% of care receivers are still asking for rides. Especially important are rides to dialysis appointments.
Discontinued non-essential rides. Ex. Hair appointments, bank trips
Providing 700 - 800 rides per month.
There has been an increase in reassurance calls – 60 receiving calls weekly or more, have heard evidence from caregivers of an increase in deaths suspected to be due to an increase in isolation. 
Pizza drive thru to celebrate volunteers who have worked during this time. 
Will share ARC’s October 2nd blood drive in the FIA newsletter.
Sally Pyne, Township Trustee: shared that Supervisor Grammer was nominated for a YWCA Women of Distinction Award for both community leadership and public service.  Virtual event will be October 15th. Encouraged members to attend.
Motion to adjourn meeting by Member Shaw, seconded by Member Stefl. Motion passed.

Meeting adjourned at 10:46 AM.

Next Meeting:           Thursday, October 1, 2020 at 9:30 AM.



